
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BUDGET MEETING

OF THE FIFTY LAKES CITY COUNCIL 

September 18, 2024
The Special Meeting of the Fifty Lakes City Council was held on Wednesday, September 18th, 2024, at the city hall at 6:00 pm.  The following officers were present: Toni Buchite, Mayor; Mark Bradley (Arrived at 6:10pm), Gary Staples, Jill Radman, Randy Zeigler, Council Members; Ann Raph, City Clerk; Deputy Clerk. 
The council reviewed the 2025 budget projections. Further discussions were held on the pension fund for the fire department and park budget increase to match the DNR grant. 
MOTION MADE BY MAYOR BUCHITE AND SECONDED BY MS. RADMAN TO APPROVE RESOLUTION 2024-16 ADOPTING THE 2025 PRELIMINARY BUDGET AND CERTIFYING TAX LEVY TO CROW WING COUNTY.  
General

$ 290,900.00


Road & Bridge
   285,114.00

Fire & Rescue
               130,661.00


Parks


     58,300.00


TOTAL LEVY
$ 764,975.00
The council discussed the liquor manager position.  Toni, Gary and Ann will meet to go over the job description. The council discussed the ad for the position with a deadline for applications of October 4th, 2024.  MOTION MADE BY MS. BUCHITE AND SECONDED BY MARK BRADLEY TO ADVERTISE FOR THE LIQUOR STORE MANAGER POSITION WITH A DEADLINE OF APPLICATIONS DUE ON FRIDAY, OCTOBER 4TH AT 3 PM.  When polled: All members voted aye.  Motion carried.  
Ms. Raph requested the council discuss the recognition policy and holding a party for Diana Buchite for her years of service. MOTION MADE BY MR. BRADLEY AND SECONDED BY MR. ZEIGLER TO HOLD A RECOGNITION PARTY FOR DIANA BUCHITE NOT TO EXCEED $150.  When polled: All members voted aye.  Motion carried. City staff will work on scheduling a recognition party for Diana Buchite on Tuesday, October 1st.  

MOTION MADE BY MR. BRADLEY AND SECONDED BY MR. STAPLES TO APPOINT ANN RAPH, JESSICA ISTVANOVICH AND KIM TUCHEK TO WORK TOGETHER TO ACCOMPLISH THE LIQUOR MANAGER DUTIES UNTIL A NEW PERSON IS HIRED.  When polled: All members voted aye.  Motion carried.   

The council discussed hiring an engineering firm to conduct a feasibility study on the community center/fire hall building with Sourcewell funds if available.  
Discussion held on the electrical project for city hall.  A motion was made on September 10th to approve Up North Electric for this project.  After reviewing the bids, the council noticed a permit was not included in this bid.  MOTION MADE BY MR. BRADLEY AND SECONDED BY MR. ZEIGLER TO RESCIND THE MOTION TO HIRE UP NORTH ELECTRIC.  When polled: All members voted aye.  

MOTION MADE BY MR. BRADLEY AND SECONDED BY MR. STAPLES TO HIRE NORTHERN LAKES ELECTRIC FOR THE CITY HALL LIGHTING AT THE BID OF $4,208.  When polled: All members voted aye.  Motion carried.   

Ms. Radman would like to see the bid process for hiring contractors to work for the city reviewed and changed.  This will be on the October council agenda.   

Scott Siemers, a resident of Fifty Lakes asked how the liquor manager job description was created and the process of hiring, if applicants can apply online for the position. Mayor Buchite stated the job description was created by the city council and applicants can apply online or in person. 
MOTION MADE BY MR. ZEIGLER AND SECONDED BY MR. BRADLEY TO ADJOURN.  Meeting adjourned at 6:42 pm. 
________________________________

Ann M. Raph, City Clerk/Treasurer

